
 
 

FEBRUARY 2024 NEWS 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

• 1st March – Early bird payments (members will be given the opportunity to pay 
their subs a month early with a small discount) 

• Saturday 16th March. New Member Clubtime – more information to follow 
• Saturday 27th April - Open Day – Everyone Welcome 
• 1st April - Subscriptions Due 
• 1st April – 16th June Vets and Super Vets Club Tournament.  Finals weekend 15/16th 

June) – Entries close on 24th March 
• 29th July – 3rd August Junior Tournament.  

3rd June – 14th September - Main Cub Tournament – Finals weekend 14th/15th 
September - Entries close 27th May,  

 
SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2024/25 

• Annual Adult members fees have been frozen. 
• Junior Membership fees have been reduced by approx. 25%. 
• Introduction of a six-month direct debit option for those wishing to spread 

payments. Please note: The cost will include a small premium to cover administration 
costs.   

• Introduction of an Early Bird Discount.  Subscriptions are due on 1st April.  However, 
we are offering a discount in the adult categories ONLY to those who would like to 
pay their subs early i.e., from 1st- 31st March.  There will be no early bird discounts in 
the junior categories as they are already receiving a substantial reduction as with 
some of the other categories where they are paying low fees anyway. 

• You will receive an invitation via email to renew your membership from 1st March to 
get the early bird discount.  Please DO NOT try to renew before this date.   

 
Below is a summary of the subscriptions. Please note early bird discounts only applicable 

for applications received into Clubspark by 31st March 2024 
The monthly direct debit includes a small premium to cover administration costs 



 
VETS & SUPER VETS CLUB TOURNAMENT  
Don’t forget to sign up to the Vets and Super Vets Club tournament. Entries close on 24th 
March. Follow this link for an entry form and Rules:  
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/StorringtonTennisClub/Adults/2024Tournament 
 
EASY FUNDRAISING 
Please sign up and help us raise more for the Club. It won’t cost you a penny but will 
benefit the Club hugely. 
 

 

Category Change vs 
23/24 

Annual 
fee 

Early bird 
discount 

Direct debit spread 
over 6 months 

Early bird 
discount 

Family Down 3% £695 £671 £120 per month £116 per 
month 

Adult No change £310 £298 £54 per month £52 per 
month 

Country No change £200 £194 £35 per month £34 per 
month 

Intermediate No change £155 £149 £27 per month £26 per 
month 

Junior Down 23% £120 - £21 per month - 
Pre-teen Down 25% £60 - £10.50 per month - 

Mini Down 25% £30 - £5.25 per month - 
Parent No change £35 - £6.25 per month - 
Social No change £35 - £6.25 per month - 

 
  



You can raise FREE donations for Storrington Lawn Tennis Club every time you shop online, 
just use #easyfundraising! Over 8,000 brands will donate, including John Lewis & Partners, 
Tesco, Expedia, Argos, Just Eat and many more! Sign up here: 
 https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/storrington-ltc/17xi6f/c2s/S6FItupB/CE792/facebook/ 
  
Last year Donation Reminders were introduced for iPhone and iPad, they’ve now been 
introduced for Samsung devices. If you need help, please email Kate on 
admin@storringtontennisclub.co.uk 
 
100 Club 
Our thanks to Erika Brichta, who is stepping down from running the 100 Club after four 
years.   Thank you for your dedication to this and for doing a brilliant job.   Welcome to 
Dawn Lyall who has agreed to take over running the 100 Club.  For more information 
about the 100 club and how to get involved, please email Dawn: 
100club@storringtontennisclub.co.uk  
 
As with Easyfundraising, this is a great way to bring the club additional income which can 
be spent on things such as new benches etc. 
 
LOST PROPERTY BOOK/SUGGESTIONS BOOK 
There is a lost property book in the clubhouse.  Please use this to note down anything lost 
or found at the club.  This will ensure that people are up to date with what is missing and 
will negate the need to send out numerous emails.  In addition, there is a suggestion book.  
If you have anything that you would like the committee to consider or any comments, 
please note these down so they can be looked at and acted upon. 
 
COURT ETIQUETTE 
Could we please respectfully ask that members DO NOT walk behind or through courts 
when matches are in play.  This can be very off putting - especially during key club matches 
and cause players to lose their concentration.  Please be respectful when people are playing 
and either wait until the players change end or finish the game. 
 
 
Best wishes 
Sarah and the Team 
 
 
 


